REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER


FRIDAY 12TH OCTOBER 2001
HOUSING SERVICES DLO OUTTURN POSITION 2000/01

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT
1.1 This report shows the trading position of the Housing Services Direct Labour Organisation (DLO) for the period ended 31st March 2001. 

2. TRADING ACCOUNT 1ST APRIL 2000 TO 31ST MARCH 2001


INCOME








£

Charges to other accounts of the Council



          9,895,494


Other income








   15,749


Decrease in provision for future losses




     2,850











          9,914,093

EXPENDITURE



Direct Labour






            3,336,873


Materials







            2,322,569
Subcontractors






            1,918,087
Transport and Plant






               580,872
Overheads







            1,739,134

Capital Charges







     56,072 Interest payable on stock balances





     11,124










9,964,731


Surplus/(Loss) for the year






     (50,638)

3.       TRADING POSITION
3.1  The accounts of the City Council for the financial year ended 31st March 2001 are still            subject to audit. However, it is expected that the outturn for Housing Services DLO will be as above.

3.2  In line with the previous legislation set by the Secretary of State, the DLO must stand      a 6% capital charge on the total value of assets used. 

3.3 The DLO has incurred a loss in the financial year 2000/01. Although income levels have increased by 3.9%, overall expenditure has increased by 5%.

          - The increased levels of expenditure are largely due to increases in labour costs.      Total labour costs (including direct labour and subcontractors, and excluding Estate Services) have increased by £475,764. Contributory factors have been:

        (a) Increased apprentice costs

        (b) The introduction of the Single Status Agreement 

Discussions are currently underway to attempt to mitigate the effect on the Trading Statement of the apprentice costs, for the financial year 2001/02 and future years.

- A further element has been the inclusion of a loss of £50,155, on the Estate Services division. 2000/01 was the first year in which this service was included within the DLO accounts. 

   Discussions have taken place in regard to the original schedule of rates used. Agreement has been reached and a revised schedule produced, which should result    in a break-even situation for the service in 2001/2 and future years.

3.4  The loss incurred by the DLO will be charged to the General Fund.

4.        RECOMMENDATIONS

Lead Member asked to note the contents of this report.

Keith Pearson

Housing Services DLO Manager

Ann-Marie Wallace 

Assistant Group Accountant
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